	Ref No.:   FOI-2425-SG15326

	Date FOI request received: 10 September 2024

	Date FOI response: 3 October 2024

	REQUEST: Since April 2020, have you commissioned or received any Royal College invited reviews into your services? Please list service involved, Royal College involved, date commissioned, and date delivered.
For each of the reviews
1.
Were any patient safety issues raised by the invited review?
2.
If so, did you inform your regulator/s? Which ones and when?
3.
If patient safety issue was identified, was this discussed by the board, either in public or private? When was this and can you include a link to the relevant board papers?
4.
If a patient safety issue was identified, did you publish a summary of the report – its conclusions, recommendations, terms of reference and actions taken by you? Please include a link showing where it can be seen.
5.
If a patient safety issue was identified, did you exercise duty of candour to those patients affected? How many and when were they contacted?
Please attach all invited reviews commissioned or received since April 2020. We appreciate certain details which identify individuals may need to be redacted. However, please state what exemption you are planning to use if you do not send reports.
OUR RESPONSE: I can confirm that the Trust does hold the information you have requested above. However, we are withholding the accreditation documents as we believe they are exempt under Section 38 and Section 40 (2) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Where we have withheld the information as we believe it is exempt under Section 38 – Health and Safety, this is due to the amount of information held in the report and publishing this information would give others insight into the daily workings of the ward which would put the health and safety of patients and staff at risk. We have applied the public interest test and consider that in all the circumstances of the case, the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the public interest in disclosing the information.
Where we have withheld information where we believe it is exempt under Section 40(2) - Personal Information of the Freedom of Information Act, as it may be possible to identify individuals involved from this detail and disclosure would, therefore, breach data protection principle(a). S40(2) is an absolute exemption and, as such, we have not carried a public interest test.  


	OUR RESPONSE:  
Service

Date visited/accredited
Patient Safety issue raised?
Which Royal College?
Adult Mental Health Kirby Ward
18th April 2024

No

Psychiatrists

Adult Mental Health Phoenix Ward

20th April 2021

6th April 2023

4th April 2024

No

Psychiatrists

Adult Mental Health Perinatal Community Service

31st October 2023

No

Psychiatrists 

Adult Mental Health ECT Clinic

27th Sept 2021

21st May 2024

No

Psychiatrists

FYPC LDA Adult Eating Disorders Inpatients. Welford Ward

20th June 2024

No

Psychiatrists

FYPC LDA Adult Eating Disorders Community

15th November 2021

No

Psychiatrists

FYPC LDA CAMHS Crisis Team

30th March 2022

No

Psychiatrists

FYPC LDA Learning Disabilities Inpatients, Agnes Unit

October 2022

No

Psychiatrists




